
 

 

Board Meeting Date:  5/5/2025 

Title:  Memorandum of Understanding Between Edina Public Schools and Education 
Minnesota/Edina (“EME”) relating to the Edina Virtual Pathway Program 2025-2026 

 

Type:  Consent 

 

Presenter(s):  Sonya Sailer, Executive Director of Human Resources 

 

Background: The School District and Education Minnesota/Edina (EME) initially established a 
Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) to outline compensation and benefits for the launch of a 
Secondary Online Teaching Pilot Program—now known as Edina Virtual Pathway (EVP)—
during the 2022-2023 school year. This MOU has been revised annually to reflect the ongoing 
development of the EVP program. For the 2025-2026 school year, both the District and EME 
have agreed that an additional MOU is necessary to support the EVP program’s continued 
implementation and evaluation. The proposed MOU maintains the existing per-student 
compensation rate, reduces the threshold for a fully-subscribed course from 21 to 20 students, 
and includes minor language updates to reflect current program needs. 

 
Recommendation: Approve the MOU between Edina Public Schools and Education 
Minnesota/Edina relating to the Edina Virtual Pathway program for the 2025-2026 school year. 
 

Attachment: MOU between Edina Public Schools and Education Minnesota/Edina relating to 

the Edina Virtual Pathway program for 2025-2026. 


